March 2012

Greenville Kennel Club News

news@GreenvilleKC.org

A Message from our President

www.GreenvilleKC.org

Greenville Kennel Club Meetings are held on the 3rd Tuesday of each month at 7:30PM at the Quality Inn at Hwy 385 & Pleasantburg Dr.

In This Issue:

Spring Match 2 New Members 3 Members Brags 4 2011 New Titles 5 Delegate Details 6-7

Blake Roulette



Hi everyone,

I just want to say hello and hope everyone is well.

Our meeting is coming up fast and you need to make plans to attend as Sharon has another wonderful program set for us. I hope you plan on coming and bringing a guest.

I'm staying busier than I wish with the time of year (tax time).

If you can, please contact a fellow member and remind them of our meeting and program. I plan on seeing a large turnout and lots of happy faces at our meeting on Tuesday.

Be careful and enjoy the day.

Blake

Club Hospitality

Sharon Spiegel





Dr. Keith Allen of Upstate Veterinary Specialists will be coming to speak at our March 20th club meeting.

He will talk about "Specialty Medicine Today and What the Future Holds." Come early, grab a brownie and a seat, and be prepared to be wowed by his lecture. He is a world-renown surgeon right in our backyard...

Spring Fling!



Join the Greenville Kennel Club at our Spring 2012 All-Breed & Rally Match at the lovely Pavilion Park 559 E Suber Rd, Greer on Saturday, April 21, 2012. Park opens at 8:30 am and judging begins at 11:00 am.

Food provided by Push Cart Catering

Mail Entries to: Lynn Cone, Match Chairperson, 1094 Burdette Road, Gray Court SC 29645

email raelyn6@bellsouth.net

EVENTS:

AKC Sanctioned Match Puppy 3-6, 6-9, 9-12, Adult Junior Showmanship Rally Novice, Advanced, Excellent



Breed:	try, \$8.00 day of Matc Sex:	:h
Dog's Name:		
Class:		
Owner's Name:		
Address:		
City, State, Zip: Phone #: () Name of Junior Sh	nowman:	
☐ Conformation	☐ Jr Showmanship	□Rally

Membership Committee

Thecla Tyner

Please welcome our newest members:

Turner, Ruth R. (864) 915 4351 105 Brown Rd.

Simpsonville, SC 29681 ruthieturner@gmail.com

Type: Regular

Breeds: Standard Poodle Member Year: 11/2011 Activities: Conformation



Van Marm, Karen (864) 895-7631

3 Lexus Lane, Taylors, SC 29687 kvanmarm@yahoo.com Kare Collies & Shelties

Type: Regular

Breeds: Shetland Sheepdog Member Year: 11/2011

Butler, Trevor Cell: (973) 335-4514 128 Ladson Lake Lane Cell: (913) 978-1453

Simpsonville, SC 29681

Marlord9@netzero.net

Kennel Name: MARLORD

Type: Regular

Breeds: Italian Greyhounds

Activities: Conformation: Exhibitor; Breeder

Member Year: 2/2012

Sunshine Committee

Becky Ward



We have missed **Hazel Ayers** smiling face recently. We know she would enjoy receiving "Thinking of You" cards at her home - Six Parkside Drive Greenville, SC 29609

If you hear of a Member that is ill or just in need of a kind word of support, please contact Becky at (864) 288-6206 or email at wardbk@charter.net. Remember, a simple word spoken in kindness can make a world of difference for a friend in need.

Members' Brags

Corrine Johnson

DSQD Springers

My 2.5 yr old, English Springer bitch got her Beginners Novice title with scores of 197,195 and 196.5 at our Greenville Circuit shows this past February. DSQD Razzle Dazzle is owned and bred by me



Thecla Tyner

My Vizsla Girl "Jenny" Ch Ky's Cj Watch'N Me Wynn JH, became the proud mother of 7 pups born March 5, sired by BISS GrCh Vizcaya's Fantasy Finish. All went well with the delivery and pups and mom are doing great!

Bobbie Fairbanks

Rough Collies

Ch. Azalea Hill's Encore RN, who had just finished in Atlanta, was moved up in Greenville and was Select dog Saturday and Sunday - several champions in competition.

Ch. Azalea Hill's Colonial Lady CD HT entered Rally for the first time and completed her title with scores of 96-95 & 98. Lady is 9 1/2 years old and was very excited to be back at the shows. A few years ago she won back-to-back Group 1sts at the Greenville-Spartanburg shows.

Beverly Krautler

Menusha Mini Bull Terriers

Menusha Mini Bull Terriers had a great weekend at the Greenville Shows:

BISS GCH Menusha's What Little Girls R Made Of took BOB Both Saturday and Sunday, Select on Friday.

Menusha's Durante took WD both Friday and Saturday finishing his Championship on Saturday.

Menusha's Caught Red Handed took BOS on Sunday.

Menusha's Ray of Sunshine took WB on Saturday.

2011 New Titles

Janet Phillps -Whippet
Kemar's No Place Like Home CGC,TT,TDI,JC,OTR,CR,RN,SC,RA,THD
Shannon Down Blazing Star JC,RN,CGC,TT,TDI,RA,RE,THD
Shannon Down I Like to Move It, RA

<u>Cathy Novak - Chinese Crested</u> CH FigLeaf's Heatseeker

<u>Laura Tate - Bulldog</u> GCH Jaylou's Plum Jersey Girl

<u>Kris Harner - Doberman Pincher</u> Alisaton's Rhapsody Sky View BN, BH

Lynn Cone - Soft Coated Wheaten
CH Raelyn Sheza Sensation
GCH Raelyn Midnight Sensation

Ken & Margaret Norkett

Whippet
CH Kemar's Greater Fritillary
CH Ableaim Nikki's Not Naughty (MUCH)
Chinese Crested
CH Zydeco Sheng Feng

Roger Brown - Afghan Hound
CH Kasban Affirmed of Candida

Sandra Campbell - Basset Hound
CH Beclove Craigwood Full Impact
CH Craigwood"s Rising Sun
CH Craigwood Barnyard Super Nova

Ann Deaton Maltby & David Maltby
Standard Poodle
CH Bay Breeze Armani En Tour
Minature Poodle
Lyndale Trucker In High Gear RN, RA

<u>Tracy & Jamie Iffland - Saluki</u> GCH Samarin's First Lady

<u>Charles and Erin Webb - German Shepherd</u> Fionn De Tirna Nog, CD

Bobbie Fairbanks- Rough Collies
CH Azalea Hill's All My Love HT CD VA RN RA RE
CH Azalea Hill's Colonial Lady CD HT VA
CH Azalea Hill's Gallion RN RA RE HT VA
CH Azalea Hill's Barksdale Legacy RN RA RE

Kari, Charla & Tom Hill – Scottish Terriers
CH Charthill Premier Performance
CH Charthill Ever to Conquer

Sheri Rose - Tibetan Spaniel
CH Tin-Man Three Sheets To The Wind
CH Tin-Man Love To Watch Her Strut

Owner's Name: Sheri A Rose & Mallory Driskill GCH Ambrier's Tin-Man Luigi Plays the Game

GCH Ambrier's Tin-Man Johnny Reb
AKC Bonze Grand Champion on 07/31/2011
AOM on 12/17/2011 at AKC Eukanuba National
Championship

Owner's Name: Sheri A Rose & Martha Sinclair & Mallory Driskill

GCH Ambrier's Tin-Man Feel My Desire
AOM on 12/17/2011 at AKC Eukanuba National
Championship

Owner' Name: Sheri A Rose & Mallory Driskill

GCH Ambrier's Tin-Man My Jekyll Doesn't Hyde at TuQute

AOM on 12/17/2011 at AKC Eukanuba National Championship

Owner's Name: Sheri A Rose & Mallory Driskill & Pam Glave and Karen Hand

Details from Your Delegate

Linda Knorr



Chairman's Report March 2011

- Canine Partners Program Celebrates Several Milestones --

I'd like to share an update with you on the Canine Partners program. Since the program's inception, cumulative trial entries have topped 30,000. Last year, 85% of the events that were eligible to allow AKC Canine Partners listed dogs did invite them to enter. That figure is up to 89% so far this year.

Clubs welcoming Canine Partners enrollees have allowed these dogs and their owners to experience AKC Agility, Obedience, and Rally. Those clubs offering the Coursing Ability Test, which also includes Canine Partners enrollees, have also seen an increase in entries.

We recently reached a milestone by awarding the first MACH, MACH2 and MACH3 titles to one accomplished dog listed in the Canine Partners program, "Princey," who achieved all three titles.

Staff has also been working on the "My Dog Can Do That" experience. This program exposes new owners and dogs to AKC events. It allows people to try different companion events with one-on-one attention from a trainer. The "My Dog Can Do That" program is getting off to an impressive start. Two hundred thirty dogs participated in the program at the Rose City Kennel Club dog show in Portland, Oregon, and two hundred four dogs took part in the program at the Middle Peninsula Kennel Club show in Doswell, Virginia. The majority of these dogs had never tried an AKC event. We hope to welcome many more dogs and owners to the wonderful world of AKC through this program.

Later this month, we are pleased to welcome dogs listed in AKC Canine Partners to the National Agility Championship in Reno, Nevada from March 30th through April 1st. We are delighted that a number of Canine Partners enrollees have qualified for and will compete in this prestigious event.

Notably, we've continued to see growth in Agility, with the achievement of over one million entries in 2011. I encourage you to check the <u>AKC website</u> and the AKC <u>Facebook</u> page for complete coverage and results of the NAC. We wish the best of luck to all entrants.

As we continue to develop programs for all dogs, we hope you will encourage dog owners in your communities to participate. It's easier than ever to learn the ropes and get involved.

Turning now to another subject, I am pleased to report that our 2012 budget is projected to show an operating surplus of \$1.7 million.

I extend my thanks to the management, staff and Board for achieving this important, positive result.

Details from Your Delegate -Continued

During my tenure as Chairman, I have been truly fortunate to have had the support of many dedicated Board members – and especially two outstanding Vice Chairmen. The first was the Honorable David Merriam, and the second – who has served as Vice Chairman for the past three years – is Dr. Tom Davies.

While Tom is also leaving the Board today, I know he will continue to be an important contributor to the Delegate Body. AKC and our sport will benefit from Tom's involvement hopefully for many years to come. Tom has been invaluable as Vice Chairman. While he may be accused of many things, being a "yes" man or being too subtle are not among them. You always know where Tom stands on the issue, and if he disagrees with you, he will not be bashful about letting you know. Fortunately for me, we agreed far more than we disagreed.

The third Board member leaving today – after twenty-four years of service – is the incomparable Walter Goodman. We talk about legends and icons of the Sport: Walter is a living legend. There are few who have contributed so much to the Sport of dogs over so long a period. As a breeder, exhibitor, judge, club officer, not to mention President of the most prestigious terrier club in the world, Walter has done it all, done it well, and done it with grace and dignity. I know the Board will not be the same without him.

Tom and Walter, thank you both for your support and contributions to AKC, as well as your continuing friendship.

Sincerely,

Ron Menaker Chairman

, an The

Blake Roulette - President Dorwynd@yahoo.com

Lynn Cone– 1st Vice President raelyn6@bellsouth.net

Tracy Iffland – 2nd Vice President carouselchin@juno.com

Thecla Tyner – Correspondence Secretary

ttyner@charter.net

Margaret Norkett- Recording Secretary

Eyespi20@WCTel.net

Sandra Campbell - Treasurer <u>GCamp54098@aol.com</u>

Linda Knorr - AKC Delegate lindaknorr@charter.net

Bob Vandiver - Show Chair rlvandiver@charter.net

Ken Spiegel –Web & Newsletter news@greenvillekc.org

Established in 1939 Greenville Kennel Club An AKC Member Club

The Greenville Kennel Club meets every 3rd Tuesday of the month at the Quality Inn at Hwy 291 and I-385. Meetings start at 7:30PM. The Board of Directors meets every other month.

For more information on our meetings or scheduled programs, please contact the Recording Secretary, **Margaret Norkett**, Eyespi20@WCTel.net

All items to be included in the newsletter are due on the Wednesday before our monthly meeting.

Any items submitted to the GKC Editor for inclusion, are subject to copyright law. Furthermore, the submitter shall bear the entire responsibility for copyright infringements and removes the GKC and its Editor from any liable actions for said publication.

The next meeting of the GKC is on March 20, 2012

Visit us On-line @ www.GreenvilleKC.org

Greenville Kennel Club P.O. Box 5029 Greenville, SC 29606